## **Parnjit Singh**

From: ronnie tumelty <

Sent: 30 October 2021 20:00 To: Planning Planning

**Subject:** Planning applications 2021/3704P and 2021/4679/L



Ronald Tumelty, Flat 19, 9 Chenies Street, WC1E 7ET

To Mr Nathaniel Young London borough of Camden

## Re <u>Planning applications 2021/3704P and 2021/4679/L for proposed works at Miinerva House, 1-4 & 5 North Crescent, WC1E 7PH</u>

Dear Mr Young

I am a resident of Chenies Street Chambers,9 Chenies Street, WC1E 7ET, which backs onto the rear of Minerva House for which this planning application has been submitted.

I am writing to express my objections and concerns about this proposed development and the consequent effects this would have on the quality of life of local residents if

the proposal was successful.

The scale of these works would block light and and from the communal garden at the rear. There is already restricted light due to the buildings at the rear and this proposed development would make matters even worse.

In addition the works would take over two years with consequent noise pollution for local residents. Over the last 2-3 years we have already had to endure the noise, pollution, disruptions and excess traffic related to the West End Project with Alfred Place, opposite the front of our building, being enclosed amd used as a depot for the storage and distribution of materials.

The new building works would also involve more office space and consequent increased demand on local facilities such as narking

I would please ask that this development be either prohibited or greatly scaled back to reduce the loss of light and privacy, and the ongoing noise and pollution involved and the consequent effects on Our mental and physical wellbeing being.

You're sincerely

Ronald Tumelty



